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3 February 202 I 

The Honorable Alejandro Mayorkas 
Secretary, United States Department of Homeland Security 
Nebraska A venue Complex 
3801 Nebraska Avenue, NW 
Washington, D.C. 20016 

Dear Secretary Mayorkas, 

Congratulations on your confirmation as Secretary of the United States Department of Homeland 
Security. As former Director for the United States Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) you know 
how important the Optional Practical Training (OPT) program is for institutions of higher education and the 
American economy. Therefore, as you transition into your role as Secretary, I strongly urge you to prioritize 
strengthening the OPT program for current and future students. 

Fordham University is an independent institution in the Catholic and Jesuit tradition. International 
students are challenged and cherished at Fordham where they enrich the communities in which our campuses 
are located and enhance our classrooms with their perspective and scholarship. Jesuit education is 
cosmopolitan education, and at Jesuit institutions like Fordham, and your alma mater, Loyola Marymount 
University, cities are extensions of the classroom. 

Fordham encourages our international students to take advantage of our location in New York City 
by pursuing the many internship opportunities available to them. The OPT program, as you know, provides 
these students with the opportunity to go further by gaining valuable work experience either while enrolled 
or after they graduate, one of the many reasons why international students choose to study at American 
institutions of higher education. OPT program participants contribute to the entrepreneurship of flourishing 
businesses, bring diversity of thought and perspective to well-established companies and organizations, and 
contribute significantly to the American economy. According to NAFSA: Association of International 
Educators, international students contributed $38. 7 billion and supported 415,996 jobs to the U.S. economy 
during the 2019-2020 academic year. 

Unfortunately, our international students have experienced significant challenges with the OPT 
program, especially delays related to receipting and adjudicating OPT work authorization applications. On 
behalf of Fordham University's former, current, and prospective international students, I urge you to 
prioritize ensuring that the OPT program receives the resources it needs to reduce and ultimately eliminate 
backlogs, and in the meantime, that USCIS provide maximum flexibility to students undergoing the 
application process, including granting conditional application approvals and extensions, minimizing 
penalties, and exercising discretion with respect to application filing dates and regulatory filing timeframes. 

Fordham University remains committed to ensuring the success of the OPT program, and ifwe can 
be of assistance to you or your colleagues in helping to strengthen it, please contact Bill Colona, Director of 
Government Relations, Federal and Urban Affairs, at wcolona@fordham.edu or (718) 817-3020. 

Sincerely, 
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